
 
EXECUTIVE ORDER #71 

 
Relating to a Proclamation that the Flag of the United States and  
the Flag of the State of Wisconsin be Flown at Half-Staff in the  

City of Fennimore as a Mark of Respect for  
Gary A. Banker, Long-Time Principal and Fennimore Citizen 

 
 WHEREAS, on May 22, 2012, former Fennimore High School Principal Gary A. 
Banker passed away; and 
 

WHEREAS, Gary  A. Banker  honorably served  and positively influenced young  
people in the Fennimore Community School District and the City of Fennimore as high 
school principal from 1968 until 1992; and 

 
WHEREAS, Gary  A. Banker  continued to support youth after retirement and 

continued to be respected for his dedication and commitment  to the students at Fennimore 
High School and the City of Fennimore; and 

 
WHEREAS, a memorial service will be held for Gary A. Banker on Wednesday, 

May 30, 2012; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City of Fennimore petitioned the Office of the Governor to 

approve the lowering of the flags; 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, I, SCOTT WALKER, Governor of the State of 
Wisconsin, by the authority vested in me by federal and state law, do hereby authorize that 
the flag of the United States and the flag of the State of Wisconsin may be flown at half-staff 
at all public buildings equipped with such flags in the City of Fennimore beginning at sunrise 
on Wednesday, May 30, 2012 and ending at sunset on that date.  

 
 

 


